
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
                                               Circular 22-089/J01 

                                                23rd December 2022 
Dear Parents, 

Circular on school activities and special arrangements for January 2023 

To have better home-school cooperation, parents and guardians please pay attention to the 
following matters related to January 2023. 

For further information, please email to schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911.              

Yours faithfully, 
  

_____________________________ 
Chow Kim Ho 

                                                       Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
          Reply Slip of Circular 22-089/J01  < Please return it to Ms. Ko via the class teacher > 

Circular on school activities and special arrangements for January 2023 
Dear Principal, 

I have acknowledged the information of the circular. 

Parents’ Remarks (If any):________________________________________________________ 
  
Student’s Name:                (    )             Parent’s Signature:                  

   Class:                                       Date:                   

Dates Items Participants 

3/1-17/1 Application for secondary schools discretionary places Primary 6 
5/1 (Thu) STEM Workshop Primary 5-6 

“Understanding Adolescent Project”(UAP) Activity Enrolled P5-6 
6/1 (Fri) “Understanding Adolescent Project”(UAP) Activity Enrolled P4 
7/1 (Sat) Hua Xia Cup National Mathematics Olympiad Competition Enrolled P1 
8/1 (Sun) Hua Xia Cup National Mathematics Olympiad Competition Enrolled P2-6 
9/1-18/1 School time of the end of term: 08:20-12:45 All 

10/1-13/1 P3-6 Exam P3-6 
14/1 (Sat) “Understanding Adolescent Project”(UAP) Activity Enrolled P4 
16/1 (Mon) Mobile Education Centre of Correctional Services Department Primary 4-6 
17/1 (Tue) Anti-crime and Drug Workshop Primary 4-6 
19/1–31/1 Lunar New Year Holidays All 
29/1 (Sun) Nice Flight! Fun Day Cub Scout 
1/2 (Wed) Second term begins All 

1/2-3/2 School time in the first 3 days of Second term: 08:20-12:45 All 



School report, December 
1. Teachers’ professional development 

a. On 6th December, Vice Principal Ko Ka Foon, Mr. Liu Shui Ka, Mr. Ng Ka Lee and Ms. Cheung 
Yan Ting attended Tsing Yi Primary School’s Teacher Development Day and participated in a 
talk on "School Crisis Management" to enhance their understanding of the topic. 

b. On 14th and 21st December, P.5 Chinese teachers held a Chinese School-based Support 
Programme joint lesson preparation meeting and teaching workshop. 

 
2. Students’ whole-person development 

a. Sports Promotion Month is held in December to bring different sports experiences and 
competitions to P. 1 to P.3 students. The activity was held from 14:15 to 15:15 during the 
multiple intelligence class period. Students experienced activities and competitions such as 
dodging plate, skipping rope, floorball and football. The students were engaged in the 
activities. 

b. The monthly Award Presentation Ceremony was held on 1st December. A number of awards 
and certificates were presented to outstanding students.  

c. P.5 students participated in a 3-day, 2-night education camp in Cheung Chau from 7th to 9th 
December. Through the Cheung Chau Community Search, Cheung Po Tsai Cave exploration, 
astronomy exploration, sand-sculpture competition, barbecue party, environmental projects, 
competitive games and other activities, students learnt interpersonal skills and developed 
self-care and self-reliance. 

d. The school held a birthday party on 9th December for students whose birthdays fall from 
September to December. Students celebrated their birthdays with their teachers and 
classmates. They also expressed their gratitude, thanks to their teachers’ and parents' love. 

e. The school's history education activities were held last month, including learning about 
different Chinese dynasties, historical figures, costumes of different dynasties and the 
election of historical figures. We were honored to win the Best Promotion Award (Silver Award) 
and the Active Voting Award from the Chinese History Education Centre (Hong Kong). On 
20th December the school was represented at the "Annual Chinese Historical Figures 
Election Results and Award Presentation Ceremony" at Hong Kong PolyU. The Video Arts 
Group also participated in the "Making New Clothes for Historical Figures" design competition. 
Our school won the most Active School Participation Award and 1A Wan Tin Chun won the 
Preliminary Group Merit Award. 

f. From 20th to 21st December, the English Department organized various Christmas celebration 
activities. Students learned to sing Christmas songs and to make crafts and snacks. They 
also learnt more about Christmas vocabulary and, most importantly, that they had to share 
their love with others. 

g. Our school holds a Christmas party every year and arranges students to perform in a talent 
show. Many students signed up to participate in performances such as, singing, dancing and 
playing musical instruments.  

 

3. Parent-school cooperation 
a. The school planned a 2-hour preparatory course for Primary 1 students in December for three 

consecutive weekends. The course included a course on understanding and controlling 
emotions through games, learning gifted elements and English games. The children studied 
together, sang songs and played games, and they quickly adapted to their new learning 
environment. They were engaged, and spent meaningful time learning with laughter. 

b. On 7th December, a parent seminar for P.6 students and their parents was held to let parents 
know about the mechanism for secondary schools’ allocation. On the same day, the Assistant 
Principal of Wai Kiu College was invited to introduce secondary school life to the students and 



their parents.  
c. On 21st December, the chairman of Alumni Association and the Alumni Manager of our school, 

Dr. Tam Lap Kee, hold a talk for P.6 students to let them know about the differences between 
government schools, aided schools, and schools under Direct Subsidy Scheme. He pointed 
out some important items for P.6 students to notice for preparing the school interviews. 

 
4. Students’ achievement 

a. Primary STEAM QC Racing Car Competition 
Champion： 3A CHAN LONG KIU  3A CHUNG YIP HONG RANON 
1st Runner-up：3A LUI CHEUK CHI  3B LAM YAT FUNG 
2nd Runner-up：3A CHENG MATTHEW CHEUNG 3A WONG SIU CHUN CHAK 
Best Team Award： 3A CHAN LONG KIU  3A CHUNG YIP HONG RANON 

b. STEAM Expo 2022 
Bronze in Primary Group： 5A HUNG TING HIM 

c. The South East Asian IQ Challenge 2022-23 
Gold Medal in Grade 3： 3A CHUNG YIP HONG RANON 

d. “National flag Raising, Playing and Singing of the National Anthem” Project (Phase 4) 
1st Runner-up：4A CHUNG JANINE 4A LEUNG SZE WAN HAILEY 4A YU WING TUNG 

5A HUNG TING HIM 5C CHENG WUI SHUN WILSON 5D LI HOI KEI 
e. Kwai Tsing Sports Festival Track and Field Championship 2022 

1st Runner-up in 400M Race U14 Girls： 5A HUANG TSZ HAM MACHA 
f. Lee Wai Lee Cup Primary Boys 3-on-3 Basketball Competition 

1st Runner-up： 5B CHAN CHUNG SING  5C LAW TSZ WAI 5C NG CHUN LONG  
6A LI LUCAS    6D WONG KA HANG 

Sharp Shooter： 6D WONG KA HANG 
g. Vaillant Hong Kong Youth Soccer League 2022-2023 

2nd Runner-up： 3A CHUNG CHEUK HIN 
 
 
The school congratulates the above students who have achieved excellent results in various 
competitions. Christmas and the New Year are just around the corner. I hope that, apart from 
enjoying the holiday season, you can also set your own goals for 2023. In particular, P.6 students 
should think about their choice for Central Allocation and interviews. The school would like to wish 
all parents and students a prosperous New Year! 
 


